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Ms. Neasa Hourigan, TD, 
Dail Eireann, 
Leinster House, 
Kildare Street 
Dublin 2 
 
 
13th February 2024   
  
 
PQ 50998/23* To ask the Minister for Health if he will provide an update on total 
projected costs for the renovation/extension of Carraig Mór intensive care 
psychiatric facility in Shanakiel, Cork; and if he will make a statement on the matter. 
-Neasa Hourigan 
 
Dear Deputy Hourigan,  
 
The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context 
of the above Parliamentary Question which you submitted to the Minister for Health 
for response. Due to the recent industrial action by management and administration 
grade staff in Forsa union in the HSE, there were delays in the processing and 
answering of Parliamentary Questions.  We apologise for any inconvenience this may 
have caused.   
 
The renovation/extension of Carraig Mor intensive care psychiatric facility in Shanakiel, 
Cork includes a new centralised entrance extension to provide full segregation of male 
and female residents as well as direct access to the seclusion suite. The entrance 
extension includes a new security office, new blue light access route, new passenger 
lift, new family room, new tribunal room, new staff room, new MDT room , new 
physical assessment room and new interview room, all of which are important  to 
ensuring a safe and effective provision of service to all residents.  



 

 

 
 

The total project costs for the full reconfiguration and new build extension of the 
Carraig Mór facility is €14m.  This figure includes for the site works, statutory costs, 
design team fees, surveying costs, asbestos removal, equipping, VAT etc.  

 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Brian O’Connell 
Interim National Director 
Capital & Estates  
 

  


